
 
 

 
 

 
 City of Byron 
 Mayor and Council Minutes 

November 2, 2022 
  
 
The City of Byron Mayor and Council met in special session in the Council Chambers at the 
Municipal Complex for the purposes of Bid Opening regarding Solid Waste Management Contracts 
as well as awarding the bid for Landscape Services for the City of Byron.  Mayor Michael Chidester, 
Council Members Rusty Adams, Michael Chumbley, Chris Hodges and Alan Dorsey were in 
attendance. Council Member James Richardson was absent as was City Attorney Brian Causey. City 
employees that attended were City Clerk Telina Allred, City Administrator Tiffany Sandefur, 
Deputy Clerk Pam Flournoy and Police Chief Wesley Cannon. A representative from the Tribune 
attended the bid opening as did four (4) visitors.  
 
Mayor Chidester called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.  
 
BID OPENING:  
 
BID 1-Waste Management was $11.45 for the first can, $9.45 for the second can, $5.82 for curbside 
yard debris, and $3.00 bulk waste being included in the price. Without the second can, the bid totaled 
$17.27 
 
BID 2-Ryland Environmental was $13.00 for the first can, $9.00 for the second can, $10.00 for 
curbside yard debris, and $3.00 for bulk waste. Without the second can, the bid totaled $26.00. 
 
 
SOLID WASTE CONTRACT: Motion made by Michael Chumbley, seconded by Chris Hodges to 
award the Solid Waste contract to the low bidder, Waste Management. Unanimous. 
 
LANDSCAPE MAINTANCE CONTRACT: Mayor Michael Chidester wanted it noted that a 
landscape bid had become disqualified after a theft from the City of Byron was discovered. Motion 
made by Alan Dorsey, seconded by Chris Hodges to award the Landscape Maintenance contract to 
Paulk Landscaping. Rusty Adams abstained from the vote. Those voting in favor of the motion: 
Dorsey, Hodges, and Chumbley. MOTION PASSED. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  Motion was made by Chris Hodges, seconded by Alan Dorsey to adjourn the 
meeting at 7:39 AM. Unanimous. 
 
 
 
 
 
Telina Allred 
Clerk of Council 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 


